## **Hon Phil Twyford**

## MP for Te Atatu

Minister of Housing and Urban Development Minister of Transport



0 8 NOV 2018

David Farrar fyi-request-8639-64f4fbfc@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Farrar

Thank you for your email of 7 September 2018 to Hon Phil Twyford requesting the following information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

Between 1 January 2018 and 31 August 2018, how many e-mails have you, in a ministerial capacity, sent or received through e-mail accounts that are not administered by The Parliamentary Service or The Department of Internal Affairs?

I understand that FYI.org.nz has been in touch with you regarding a fault with their systems in early September, which meant some OIA requests did not reach their intended recipients. I received your request on 10 October 2018 when FYI.org.nz resubmitted your request on your behalf.

Between 1 January and 31 August 2018, I received seven emails through my personal Gmail account, all of which were then processed by my office in accordance with the requirements of the Official Information Act and Public Records Act.

Since September 2018 all email sent to my personal Gmail account are automatically forwarded so they can be dealt with in the appropriate manner.

Yours sincerely

Hon Phil Twyford

Minister of Housing and Urban Development